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Park Advisory Board Regular Meeting Minutes – 04/26/22



UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PARK ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, April 26, 2022
7:00PM
The Blaine Park Advisory Board met in the Council Chambers of City Hall on Tuesday, April 26, 2022.

1. Chair Lester called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.
2.
ROLL CALL

Members Present:  Boardmembers Keraka, Lizakowski, Paulseth, and Walsdorf, and Chair Lester. Adjunct Member Isabel Hobot.
Members Absent:
Boardmembers Ford and Ryerson.
Staff Present:
Jerome Krieger, Senior Parks and Recreation Manager.
Guest:
None.

3.
Approval of Minutes:  March 17, 2022
Motion by Boardmember Paulseth to approve the minutes of March 17, 2022 as presented.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Walsdorf.  Motion approved unanimously.

4. Open Forum for Citizen Input

Chair Lester opened the Open Forum at 7:03PM.
_____________ Winters, 337 128th Lane NE, stated he was instructed by Police Chief Podany to address the Park Board. He explained he would like to see a skateboard complex developed in collaboration with the city of Coon Rapids. He indicated he had recommendations, thoughts and ideas on this.  He reported he has been skateboarding since he was a kid and explained he would like a park to be available to the kids in the community. He explained he was traveling to Minnetonka, Woodbury, Shakopee, Shoreview, Burnsville and Rosemount to visit their skate parks.  He stated he appreciated the connection law enforcement had with kids at skate parks.  He encouraged the city of Blaine to do better than the Crosby skate park and stated he would be willing to assist with the development of a concrete skate park facility.  
Senior Parks and Recreation Manager Krieger reported the city has identified a skate park in the five year plan, but this park has not yet been fully funded.  He explained staff has heard from other residents about the need for an updated skate park. She stated a public/private partnership may be pursued for this project. 
Mr. Winters recommended a heavily trafficked and highly visible area be chosen for the skate park and suggested law enforcement be involved with the park. He thanked the park board for hearing his input and stated he would be willing to help with the planning process.

Richard Perry, 11045 Polk Street NE, suggested baseball park be considered for a skate park.  He explained he sent an email to the park board and staff members last night. He provided the park board members with a print out of this email. He suggested the city consider creating a mediation garden off of 109th Avenue on 40 acres that had two ponds and seven large pine trees. He noted he was trying to get a bridge installed which would allow residents to get from the north to the south side of the creek. He reported he spoke with staff about this bridge and it was estimated the bridge would cost $150,000.  He understood there was no money in the budget at this time. He requested the park board name this land a park and consider dedicating dollars in the future for a bridge. 
Mr. Krieger explained he spoke with Mr. Perry about this open space and discussed the budgeting process for large capital projects.

Mr. Perry stated it would take some creativity to get this meditation park done.
Chair Lester closed Open Forum at 7:23PM.
5.
New Business

5.1
Motion 22-083, Recommendation of naming the park in the Lexington Waters Development to Sunrise Pond Park.
Senior Parks and Recreation Manager Krieger stated the Parks Development CIP has a new park in the Lexington Waters development proposed for construction in 2023. City staff met to discuss possible names for the new park, looking at the history of the area. Sunrise Pond is the focal point of the neighborhood, and with the addition of the new Sunrise Ponds Trail that will connect the neighborhoods from the east and southeast, staff is recommending the new park be named Sunrise Pond Park.
Motion by Boardmember Keraka to recommend the City Council name the park in Lexington Waters development Sunrise Pond Park.  Motion seconded by Boardmember Lizakowski.

Motion approved unanimously.

5.2
Motion 22-084, Park Board Updates
Mr. Krieger provided the Board with an update on the following matters: 
Sunrise Ponds Trail - Bid was approved by the Council at the April 18 City Council meeting. Start of the project would be this spring. 
Happy Acres Parking Lot - Bid is over budget and will need to be discussed with the Council at a future City Council workshop meeting. 
The board discussed how increases in pricing may impact future projects for the city and it was noted adjustments may have to be made to the CIP. 

WSB and Associates and HCM Architects have been working with staff on the Blaine Wetland Sanctuary Shelter and Restroom project. The architect has made adjustments to the plan and staff is working with the watershed to add additional parking at the site. Staff will be bringing the project to the NRCB and then to council at a later date for approval. 
Band shell update - staff has been meeting with ISG and the festival committee on finalizing the bandshell concept. Staff is working on the trails and lighting to get an engineer’s cost estimate for the project. Staff will present the proposed concept and cost estimate to the Park Board and City Council in May. 
Summer recreation employment is full. Thank you to all who helped promote our summer park positions. 
Pickleball – It was noted staff was adding more pickleball classes in order to meet the growing needs of the community. Staff commented further on the pickleball courts that were located in the city of Blaine.

Bean Bags (Cornhole) will start in May at the Mary Ann Young Center. 
The first reservations at the new Aquatore shelters took place on April 23. Staff reviewed pictures of the new shelters with the board. 
The Community Garden officially opens Friday, May 13.

6.
Adjournment

Boardmember Lizakowski motioned to adjourn.  Boardmember Walsdorf seconded the motion. Motion approved unanimously.

Chair Lester adjourned the meeting at 7:49PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Heidi Guenther
Minute Maker Secretarial 

